## **DAFTAR PUSTAKA**

## A. Buku:

- Archer, C. (2015). International Organizations Fourth Edition. New York: Routledge.
- Barlian, E. (2009). Metode Penelitian Kualitatif dan Kuantitatif. Padang: Sukabina Press.
- Mas'oed, M. (1990). Ilmu Hubungan Internasional: Disiplin dan Metodologi. Jakarta: PT. Ikrar Mandiriabadi.
- Nurdin, I. and Hartati, S. (2019). Metodologi Penelitian Sosial. Surabaya: Media Sahabat Cendekia.
- Pease, K.-K. S. (2016). International Organizations (Fifth Edition). New York: Routledge.
- Prasetia, I. (2022). Metodologi Penelitian Pendekatan Teori dan praktik. Medan: UMSU Press.
- Sugiyono. (2013). Metode Penelitian Kuantitatif, Kualitatif, dan R&D. Bandung: Alfabeta. **ENDED**

B. Jurnal:

- Amelia, C. (2016). Upaya United Nation Women (UN Women) dalam Penyetaraan Gender di Hubungan Internasional 4(1), 89-102, Afghanistan. eJournal Available At:https://adoc.pub/upaya-united-nation-women-un-women-dalampenyetaraan-gender-.html
- Azria, K. and Ramayani, E. (2022). Sejarah Perang Afghanistan dari Dulu hingga Kini. Power in International Relation, 6(2), 124. Available at: http://dx.doi.org/10.22303/pir. 6.2.2022.122-137
- Fatimah, Q. (2013). The Rise and Fall of Taliban Regime (1996-2001) in Afghanistan: The Internal Dynamics. IOSR Journals, 19 (1), 40-41. Available at: http://dx.doi.org/10.97 90/0837-19113546
- Lang, J. and Yang, X. (2022) A review of Afghanistan's National Education Strategic Plan (2017-2021). Pacific International Journal, 5(3). 10-17. Available At: https://rclss.co m/index.php/pij
- Nasser, S. (2018). Building Resilient Societies: The Relevance of UNSCR 1325 in Egypt's Political Transition. Journal of International Women's Studies, 19(6). 35-52. Available at: https:/vc.bridgew.edu/jiws.vol19/iss6/3
- Nawaz, F. (2020). The Impact of Non-Government Organizations on Women's Mobility in Public Life: An Empirical Study in Rural Bangladesh. Journal of International Women's Studies, 21(2), 1-19. Available at: https://vc.bridgew.edu/jiws/vol21/iss2/9

- Nurfahirah, A.,et.al. (2022). Upaya United Nations Women (UN Women) dalam Menangani Diskriminasi terhadap Perempuan di Afghanistan. *Transborders International Relations Journal*, 5(2), 102-114. Available at: https://doi.org/10/23969/transborders. v5i2.5297
- Sadat, M. (2004). Constitutional Human Rights in Afghanistan. Washington College of Law Journals, 11 (14), 1-4, Available At:http://www.fao.org/faolex/results/details/en/c/LE X-FAOC149120
- Shamimi, Z., et. al. (2022). Efektivitas UN Women Meningkatkan Gender Equality di Afghanistan dalam pelaksanaan Afghanistan Sustainable Development Goals (A-SDGs). Interdiciplinary *Journal on Law, Social Science and Humanities*, 3(1), 1-15. Available at: https://doi.org/10.19184/idj.v3i1.31062
- Sims, C. (2009, November). CEDAW and Afghanistan. Journal of International Women's Studies, 11(10), 135-156, Available At: https://vc.bridgew.edu/cgi/viewcontent.c

gi?article=1153&context=jiws

Yousufi, F. (2021). The Prospect of Women's Rights in the Post-Taliban-Government Peace Agreement. *Journal of International Women's Studies*, 22(9), 1-18. Available at: https://vc.bridgew.edu/jiws/vol22/iss9/1

- Ahmadi, B., and Stanikzai, R. (2018, February 15). *Redefining Masculinity in Afghanistan*.
   Retrieved February 4, 2023, from United States Institute of Peace: https://www.usip.org/publications/2018/02/redefining-masculinity-afghanistan
- Ahmadi, B., and Ebadi, A. (2022, April 1). *Taliban's Ban on Girls' Education in Afghanistan*.
   Retrieved February 2, 2023, from United States Institute of Peace: https://www.usip.org/publications/2022/04/talibans-ban-girls-education-afghanistan
- Ahmadi, B., and Worden, S. (2022, December 8). The Taliban Continue Tighten Their Grip on Afghan Women and Girls. Retrieved February 1, 2023, from United States Indtitute of Peace: https://www.usip.org/publications/2022/12/taliban-continuetighten-their-grip-afghan-women-and-girls
- AIHRC. (n.d.). A Brief Introduction of AIHRC and Its Programs and Activities. Retrieved April 15, 2023, from AIHRC: https://www.aihrc.org.af/home/introduction
- Akbarzai, S., dkk. (2023, February 4). Kabul professor who tore up diplomas on live TV to protest Taliban ban on women's education has been arrested. Retrieved February 15,

C. Sumber Internet:

2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2022/12/29/asia/kabul-professore-talibanban-intl/index.html

- Aljazeera. (2009, July 4). *Timeline: Taliban in Afghanistan*. Retrieved February 2, 2023, from Aljazeera: https://www.aljazeera.com/news/2009/7/4/timeline-taliban-inafghanistan
- Aljazeera. (2021, August 18). *The History of the Taliban*. Retrieved February 2, 2023, from Aljazeera: https://www.aljazeera.com/news/2021/8/18/the-history-of-the-taliban
- Aljazeera. (2022, December 21). Timeline: Taliban crackdown on Afghan women's education, rights. Retrieved February 1, 2023, from Aljazeera: https://www.aljazeera.com/news/ 2022/12/21/timeline-taliban-crackdown-on-afghan-womens-education-rights
- Aljazeera. (2022, December 31). 2022: The Year Taliban Carcked Down on Women's Right. Retrieved February 14, 2023, from Aljazeera: https://www.aljazeera.com/gallery/2022 /12/31/afghanistan-2022
- Bahous, S. (2022, August 15). Statement: 'Meticulously constructed Policies of inequality'-Afghanistan one year on. Retrieved November 5, 2022, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/news-stories/statement/2022/08/statementmeticulously-constructed-policies-of-inequality-afghanistan-one-year-on
- BBC. (2022, December 21). Afghanistan: Taliban ban women from universities amid condemnation. Retrieved February 15, 2023, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/newa/world--asia-64045497
- BBC. (2021, September 21). *Afghanistan: Girls Excluded as Afghan secondary school reopen*. Retrieved September 25, 2022, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-58607816
- BBC. (2021, August 16). Afghanistan conflict: Kabul falls to Taliban as president flees.
  Retrieved February 14, 2023, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-58223231
- BBC News Indonesia. (2021, August 20). Afganistan: Apa isi "kesepakatan luar biasa" Taliban dan Trump menjadi kunci kelompok ini kuasai kembali Afghanistan. Retrieved January 29, 2023, from BBC News Indonesia: https://www.bbc.com/indone sia/dunia-58269309
- BBC News Indonesia. (2021, July 11). Afghanistan: Perang selama dua dekade, berikut fakta-faktanya dalam 10 pertanyaan. Retrieved January 09, 2023, from BBC News Indonesia: https://www.bbc.com/indonesia/dunia-57760566

- BBC News Indonesia. (2021, August 18). Taliban berjanji hak-hak perempuan Afghanistan akan dilindungi dalam hukum syariah Islam. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from BBC News Indonesia: https://www.bbc.com/indonesia/dunia-58258919
- Beale, J. (2021, August 13). Afghanistan: How the Taliban gained ground so quickly. Retrieved February 15, 2023, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-58187410
- Britannica. (n.d.). Taliban: Political and religious faction, Afghanistan. Retrieved February 2, 2023, from Britannica: https://www.britannica.com/biography/Mullah-Abdul-Ghani-Baradar
- Britannica. (n.d.). United Nations Developmet Fund for Women. Retrieved March 26, 2023, from Britannica: https://www.britannica.com/topic/United-Nations-Development-Fund-for-Women
- Cagnassola, M. E. (2021, September 9). *Taliban, Cut Off From Accessing Afghanistan's Funds, Can't Pay Import Taxes for Food*. Retrieved February 13, 20230, from Newsweek: https://www.newsweek.com/taliban-cut-off-accessing-afghanistans-funds -cant-pay-import-taxes-food-1629846
- Constable, Pamela. (2021, September 29). Kabul University shuts down as government Taliban bans women from campus, for now. Retrieved April 6, 2023, from Washingtonpost: https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=bb54930e4a8f8c01JmltdHM9M TY4MDY1MjgwMCZpZ3VpZD0zODhkY2MyOS1jNWRkLTYxYmEtM2JmYi1kZ TM0YzQ4ZjYwYzkmaW5zaWQ9NTE4Mw&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=388dcc29-c5dd 61ba3bfbde34c48f60c9&psq=Taliban+29+September+2021+not+allowed+girls+to+a ttend+universty&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cud2FzaGluZ3RvbnBvc3QuY29tL3dvcmx kL2FzaWFfcGFjaWZpYy9rYWJ1bC11bml2ZXJzaXR5LXRhbGliYW4td29tZW4tc3 R1ZGVudHMvMjAyMS8wOS8yOS8xZDM0ODczYy0yMGI0LTExZWMtYThkOS 0wODI3YTJhNGI5 MTVfc3RvcnkuaHRtbA&ntb=1
- Conversation, T. (2021, August 25). Taliban's religious ideology- Doebandi Islam- has roots in colonial India. Retrieved February 14, 2023, from The Conversation: https://theconversation.com/talibans-religious-ideology-deobandi-islam-has-roots-incolonial-india-166323
- Dhingra, P. (2022, July 18). *Taliban tell women officers to send male relatives as replacements*. Retrieved February 6, 2023, from NewsBytes: https://www.newsbytesa pp.com/news/world/taliban-asks-women-to-send-male-replacements/story

- European Parliament. (n.d.). Women's Rights in Afghanistan An Ongoing Battle. Retrieved April 24, 2023, from European Parliament: https://www.europarl.europa.eu/Reg Data/etudes/BRIE/2023/747084/EPRS BRI(2023)747084 EN.pdf
- Evason, N. (2019). *Afghan Culture*. Retrieved February 4, 2023, from Cultural Atlas: https://culturalatlas.sbs.com.au/afghan-culture/afghan-culture-family
- Fox, K. (2021, September 10). Afghanistan is now one of very few countries with no women in top government ranks. Retrieved February 1, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2021/09/09/asia/taliban-government-women-globalcomparison-intl/index.html
- Faizi, F. and Zucchino, F. (May 3, 2019). You Shoukd Be in the Kitchen : At Afghan Assemby, Women Are Told They Don't Belong. Retrieved April 2, 2023, from The New York Time: https://www.nytimes.com/2019/05/03/world/asia/afghanista n-women-assembly-loya-jirga.html
- Fraser, S. (2022, December 22). Taliban's higher education minister defends ban on women from universities. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from PBSO NEWS HOUR: https://www.pbs.org/newshour/world/talibans-higher-education-minister-defends-banon-women-from-universities
- Gardner, F. (2021, April 17). 20 years in Afghanistan: Was it worth it? Retrieved September 7, 2022, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-56770570
- Gender in Humanitarian Action (GiHA). (2022). Promoting the Recruitment and Retention of Women Humanitarian Workers in Afghanistan. Retrieved February 5, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publi cations/2022/10/promoting-the-recruitment-and-retention-of-women-humanitarianworkers-in-afghanistan
- Greenberg, R. (2020, September 22). President of Afghanistan Signs Amandement to Include Mother's Names on Children's Birth Certificates. Retrieved April 5, 2023, from: https://feminist.org/news/president-of-afghanistan-signed-amendment-to-includemothers-names-in-childrens-birth-certificates/
- History. (2001, September 11). Attack on America. Retrieved February 1, 2023, from HISTORY: https://www.history.com/september11
- Hein, S. v. (2022, March 30). Taliban restrict women's rights as isolation looms. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from DW: https://www.dw.com/en/afghanistan-taliban-restrictwomens-rights-as-isolation-looms/a-61303513

- Hodge, N., Alberti, M., & Alkhaldi, C. (2021, September 3). Women stage protest in Taliban Controlled Kabul. Retrieved February 2, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/20 21/09/03/asia/kabul-afghan-women-protest-intl/index.html
- International Rescue Committee. (2022, August 10). Research on Challenges, Barriers and Opportunities for Women-led CSOs in the Afghanistan's Humanitarian Crisis. Retrieved February 21, 2023, from International Rescue Commitee: https://www.rescue.org/report/research-challenges-barriers-and-opportunities-womenled-csos-afghanistans-humanitarian
- Jaramay, R., & Firmansyah, T. (2021, September 9). *Taliban larang demonstrasi, kecuali ada izin*. Retrieved February 6, 2023, from Republika.co.id: https://www.republika.co.id/b erita/qz615u377/taliban-larang-demonstrasi-kecuali-ada-izin
- Jurist. (2022, May 29). Afghanistan dispatch: unaccompanied women now banned from public transport. Retrieved February 4, 2023, from JURIST: https://www.jurist.org/ne ws/2022/05/afghanistan-dispatch-unaccompanied-women-now-banned-from-public-transport/
- Kompas.com. (2021, August 19). 5 Janji Taliban untuk Warga Afghanistan, dari Hak Perempuan hingga Industri Narkoba. Retrieved February 10, 2023, from Kompas.com: https://www.kompas.com/global/read/2021/08/19/223001270/5-janjitaliban-untuk-warga-afghanistan-dari-hak-perempuan-hingga?page=3
- Limaye, Y. (2021, September 8). Afghanistan: Women beaten for demanding their rights. Retrieved September 13, 2022, from BBC: https://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-58491747
- Latifi, A. and Haris, M. (2021). Afghanistan's female judges forced into hiding under Taliban rule. Retrieved March 31, 2023, from Aljazeera: https://www.aljazeera.com/news/2021/10/18/afghanistan-female-judges-hidingtaliban takeover#:~:text=In%20the%20final%20days%20of%20the%20Ghani%20administra tion%2C,had%20been%20appointed%20as%20the%20heads%20of%20courts.
- Mahmody, S. (2022, August 29). Annual Report. Retrieved March 3, 2023, from Humanitarian Assistance for the Women and Children of Afghanistan (HAWCA): http://hawca.org/new/index.php/projects/annual-reports/266-annual-report-2021
- Mendonca, S. P. (2021, August 17). 10 Rules Women Had to Follow Under Talban Regime in Afghanistan in 1996. Retrieved April 16, from International Business Times: https://www.ibtimes.sg/10-rules-women-had-follow-under-taliban-regimeafghanistan-1996-59671

- Mehrdad, E., dkk. (2021, September 12). Taliban minister says women can attend university, but not alongside men. Retrieved April 6, 2023, from: https://www.washingtonpost.co m/world/2021/09/12/afghanistan-taliban-women-education/
- Nader, Z. (2022, Marcht 22). *The Taliban are harming Afghan women's health*. Retrieved February 5, 2023, from Foreign Policy: https://foreignpolicy.com/2022/03/02/the-taliban-are-harming-afghan-womens-health/
- NAPWA. (n.d.). National Action Plan for the Women of Afghanistan (NAPWA). Retrieved 19, April, 2023, from UNEP: https://adoc.pub/upaya-united-nation-women-un-women-dalam-penyetaraan-gender-.html
- NDTV. (July 9, 2015). Afghan Lawmakers Reject Woman's Nomination for Supreme Court: Report. Retrieved March 31, 2023 from NDTV: https://www.ndtv.com/worldnews/afghan-lawmakers-reject-womans-nomination-for-supreme-court-report-779569
- News, C. (2021, September 20). *Taliban tells women and girls to stay home from work and school*. Retrieved February 5, 2023, from CBS NEWS: https://www.cbsnews.com/news/afghanistan-taliban-women-girls-work-school-sharia-rules/
- Parker, A. (2019, May 06). Incriedibly Child rights take centre stage in Afghanistan. Retrieved April 5, from UNICEF Afghanistan:https://www.unicef.org/afghanistan/sto ries/incredibly-%E2%80%A6-child-rights-take-centre-stage-afghanistan
- Picheta, R., & Mahmood, Z. (2021, August 25). Taliban tell Afghan women to stay home from work because soldiers are "not trained' to respect them. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2021/08/25/asia/taliban-women-workplaces -afghanistan-intl/index.html
- Popalzai, E. (2021, December 29). Taliban bans women from solo, long-distance road trips in Afghanistan. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2021 /12/28/asia/afghanistan-taliban-women-travel-intl/index.html
- Popalzai, E. (2022, May 7). *Taliban decree orders women in Afghanistan to cover their faces*. Retrieved February 5, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2022/05/07/asia/afgh anistan-taliban-decree-women-intl/index.html
- Popalzai, E., & Kottasova, I. (2022, December 20). Taliban suspend university education for women in Afghanistan. Retrieved December 30, 2022, from CNN: https://edition.cnn. com/2022/12/20/asia/taliban-bans-women-university-education-intl/index.html
- Popalzai, E. (2021, November 22). Women banned from Afghan television dramas under new Taliban media rules. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/ 2021/11/22/asia/taliban-women-banned-tv-drama-afghanistan-intl/index.html

- Popalzai, M., et.al. (2022, September 30). At least 25 dead after suicide bomb blast at educational center in Kabul. Retrieved November 7, 2022, from CNN: https://edition. cnn.com/2022/09/30/asia/kabul-explosion-education-center-intl-hnk/index.html
- Powell, C. (2014, June). Afghanistan Transition. Retrieved April 22, 2023, from: Council on Foreign Relations:https://www.cfr.org/sites/default/files/report\_pdf/Afghan\_ Women Paper%20%282%29.pdf
- Saddique, A. (2004, March 8). Constitutional Guarantee of Equal Rights for Afghan Women So Far Brings Little Change to Everyday Life. Retrieved April 17, 2023, from OCHA: https://reliefweb.int/report/afghanistan/constitutional-guarantee-equal-rights-afghanwomen-so-far-brings-little-change
- Saif, S.K..(July 2, 2015). Retrieved March 27, 2023, from: https://www.aa.com.tr/en/politics/ /afghanistans-ghani-walks-tightrope-on-womens-rights/30122
- Sciutto. J. et.al. (2021, April 14). How Biden went his own wy on Afghanistan withdrawal Retrieved February 15, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2021/04/14/politics/ biden-overrules-advisers-afghanistan-withdrawal/index/html
- Service, N. N. (2021, October 6). Why Taliban's Repression of Women is Tactical, not ideological. Retrieved February 4, 2023, from The Times of India: https://timesofindi a.indiatimes.com/world/south-asia/why-talibansrepressionofwomen-is-tactical-notideological/articleshow/86799410.cms
- Smith, S. (September 30, 2019). Loya Jirgas and Political Crisis Management in Afghanistan: Drawing on the Bank of Tradition. Retrieved April 2, 2023, from United State Institute of Peace: https://www.usip.org/publications/2019/09/loya-jirgas-andpolitical-crisis-management-afghanistan-drawing-bank-tradition
- Spotlight Initiative. (2022). Central Asia and Afghanistan Annual Narrative Programme Report 01 January 2021-31 December 2021.Retrieved March 27, 2023, from Spotlight Initiative: https://spotlightinitiative.org/sites/default/files/publication /Spotlight\_Initiative\_Central\_Asia\_and\_Afghanistan\_Final\_Annual\_Report\_2021\_.p df
- Sohail, K. (2022, November 14). Displaced Yet Resilient: Hardship and Joy in an Afghan Refugee Camp in Peshawar. Retrieved February 25, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/stories/feature-story/2022/11/hardship -and-joy-in-an-afghan-refugee-camp-in-peshawar

- Sorush, Rohullah. (2020, March 18). Child Rights Protection Law in Afghanistan: Can the Parliamentary chaos be resolved?. Retrieved April 5, 2023, from Afghanistan Analyst Network: https://www.afghanistan- analysts.org/en/reports/rights-freedom/childright s-protection-law-in- afghanistan-can-the-parliamentary-chaos-be-resolved/
- UNAMA. (2009, December 27). UNAMA Year in Review April 2009: UN Opposes Shi'a Family Law. Retrieved April 17, 2023, from UNAMA: https://unama.unmissions. org/unama-year-review-april-2009-un-opposes- shi%E2%80%99-family-law
- UN Council. (2000, October 31). *Resolution 1325 (2000)*. Retrieved from United Nations: chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://documentsddsny.un. org/doc/UNDOC/GEN/N00/720/18/PDF/N0072018.pdf?OpenElement
- UNESCO. (2022, December 8). *Prootecting education in Afghanistan*. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from UNESCO: https://www.unesco.org/en/education/emergencies/afghanistan
- UNHCR. (n.d.). *Afghanistan Independent Human Roghts Comission (AIHRC)*. Retrieved February 5, 2023, from UNHCR: https://www.refworld.org/publisher/AIHRC.html
- United Nations. (2022, February 1). *Six women's rights activists still missing in Afghanistan*. Retrieved February 4, 2023, from United Nations: https://news.un.org/en/story/2022/0 2/1111012
- United Nations. (2022, August 15). UN Agencies recommitment to women, girls in Afghanistan one year after Taliban takeover. Retrieved March 5, 2023, from UN News Global Perspective Human Stories: https://news.un.org/en/story/2022/08/11246 62
- United Nations. (2022, November 15). Global Convening on Women's Leadership for Sustainable Peace. Retrieved December 6, 2022, from United Nations (Events&Conferences): https://indico.un.org/event/1003010/
- United Nations. (2022, December 20). *United Nations*. Retrieved February 14, 2023, from Women Literally Being Erased from Public Life in Afghanistan, Speaker Tells Security Council. Spunding Alarm over Country's Dire Situation: https://press.un.org/ en/2022/sc15153.doc.htm
- United Nations. (n.d.). *General Assembly of the United Nations*. Retrieved February 7, 2023, from United Nations: https://www.un.org/en/ga/
- United Nations. (n.d.). Sustainable Development Goals 2030. Retrieved January 28, 2023, from United Nations: https://sdgs.un.org/goals

- UNSCR. (2021). *Resolution 2593: The Situation in Afghanistan*. Retrieved April 26, 2023, from UNSCR: http://unscr.com/en/resolutions/2593
- UNSCR. (2021). Resolution 2615: Threats to International Peace and Security Caused by Terrorist Attacks. Retrieved April 26, 2023, from UNSCR:http://unscr.com/en/resolut ions/2615
- UNSCR. (2022). Resolution 2626: The Situation in Afghanistan. Retrieved April 26, 2023, from UNSCR: http://unscr.com/en/resolutions/262
- UNSCR. (2022). Resolution 2665: Threats to International Peace and Security Caused by Terrorist Acts (1998 Committee). Retrieved April 26, 2023 from UNSCR:http://uns cr.com/en/resolutions/2665
- UN Women. (2014). Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action. Retrieved January 26, 2023, from UN Women: chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpgcglclefindmkaj/htt ps:www.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/Headquarters/Attachments/Sections/CSW/P FA\_E\_Final\_WEB.pdf
- UN Women. (2019, September). Report of The Islamic Republic of Afghanistan on the Application of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action +25. Retrieved March 3, 2023, from: https://www.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/Headquarters/Att achments/Sections/CSW/64/National-reviews/Afghanistan.pdf
- UN Women. (2020, April 24). Gender Alert on Covid-19, Afghanistan. Retrieved January 11, 2023, from UN Women: chromeextension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/Field%20Office%20ESEAsia/Docs/Publications/2020/04/2ndGender%20Alert%20on%20COVID-19\_230420-1.pdf
- UN Women. (2021, July 12). Executive Board of the United Nations Entity for Gender Equality and the Empowerment of Women (Strategic Plan 2022-2025). Retrieved January 26, 2023, from UN Women: chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefi ndmkaj/https://documentsddny.un.org/doc/UNDOC/GEN/N21/186/22/PDF/N211862 2.pdf?OpenElement
- UN Women. (2021, October). The UN-Women Executive Board An Informal Guide. Retrieved January 26, 2023, from UN Women: chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpca jpcglclefindmkaj/https://www.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/202111/un%20wome% 20executive%20board%20informal%20guide%20%28clean%20as%20of%2013%2O ct%202021%29\_0.pdf
- UN Women. (2021, December). Gender Alert 1: Women's Rights in Afghanistan: Where Are We Now? Retrieved January 5, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/si

tes/default/files/2021-12/Gender-alert-Womens-rights-in-Afghanistan-en.pdf

- UN Women. (2022, March 29). Call for proposals: Afghan women civil society and their engagement in lasting peace. Retrieved February 26, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/about-us/programme-implementation/2022/03/call-for-proposals-unw-ap-afg-cfp-2022-001-afghan-women-and-inclusive-peace
- UN Women. (2022, May 8). Provision of livehood skills, business development training, and equipment support to women-led businesses in six provinces of Afghanistan. Retrieved February 26, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/aboutus/programme-implementation/2022/05/call-for-proposals-unw-ap-afg-eoi-202-001business-development-and-livelihood-skills-afghanistan
- UN Women. (2022, August 15). Gender Alert No.2: Women's rights in Afghanistan one year after the Taliban take-over. Retrieved December 7, 2022, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/2022-08/Gender-alert-2-Womens-rightsin-Afghanistan-one-year-after-the-Taliban-take-over-en\_0.pdf
- UN Women. (2022, November 22). *Women's meaningful participation in peace processes builds lasting peace*. Retrieved March 5, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/news-stories/feature-story/2022/11/womens-meaningful-participation-in-peace-processes-builds-lasting-peace
- UN Women. (2022, December 22). Informal briefing on the situation in Afghanistan and Palestine and UN Women's engagement. Retrieved December 6, 2022, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/informal-briefing-on-the-situation-inafghanistan-and-palestine-and-un-womens-engagement
- UN Women. (2022, December 27). Statement: The decree barring women in Afghanistan from working in non-governmental organizations is yet another stark violation of women's rights. Retrieved January 11, 2023 from UN Women: https://www.unwomen. org/en/news-stories/statement/2022/12/statement-the-decree-barring-women-inafghan istan-from-working-in-non-governmental-organizations-is-yet-another-stark-violation -of-womens-rights
- UN Women. (2023, January 13). Gender Alert 3: Out of jobs, into poverty the impact of the ban on Afghan women working in NGOs. Retrieved February 6, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/2023-01/Gender-alert-3-Out-of-jobs-into-poverty-Afghanistan-en.pdf
- UN Women. (n.d.). *About UN Women*. Retrieved November 5, 2022, from UN Women: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/about-us/about-un-women-1

- UN Women. (n.d.). *About UN Women*. Retrieved November 5, 2022, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/about-us/about-un-women
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Comission on the Status of Women*. Retrieved January 25, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/csw
- UN Women (n.d.). Convention n the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women. Retrieved January 26, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.un.org/womenw atch/daw/cedaw/text/econvention.htm
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Economic Empowerment*. Retrieved January 27, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/economic-empowerment
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Ending Violence Against Women*. Retrieved January 27, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/ending-violence-against-women
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Governance*. Retrieved January 26, 2023, from UN Women: https://www. unwomen.org/en/about-us/governance
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Help UN Women in Afghanistan*. Retrieved March 1, 2023, from UN Women:https://donate.unwomen.org/en/afghanistan#:~:text=UN%20Women%20has %20been%20present%20in%20Afghanistan%20for,became%20eligible%20to%20vo te%20before%20many%20other%20nations.
- UN Women. (n.d.). *HIV and Aids*. Retrieved April 17, 2023, from UN Women:https://www.u nwomen.org/en/what-we-do/hiv-and-aids
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Humanitarian Action*. Retrieved January 27, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/humanitarian-action
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Inovation and Technology*. Retrieved April 16, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/how-we-work/innovation-and-technology
- UN Women. (n.d.). NGO Participation. Retrieved April 18, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/csw/ngo-participation
- UN Women. (n.d.). *Peace and Security*. Retrieved January 27, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/peace-and-security
- UN Women. (n.d.). Women and Girls with Disabilities. Retrieved April 17, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/women-and-girls-with-disabilities
- UN Women. (n.d.). Women's Leadership and Political Participation. Retrieved January 27, 2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/leadership-and-political-participation

- UN Women. (n.d.). Youth and Gender Equality. Retrieved April 20,2023, from UN Women: https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/youth
- UN Women Afghanistan. (2022). After August: Insight from Afghan women n the women, Peace and Security agenda. Retrieved February 26, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/digtal-library/publications/2022/20/ins ights-from-afghan-women-on-the-wps-agenda#view
- UN Women Afghanistan. (2022, October). Brief No 1: Media restrictions and the implications for Gender Equality in Afghanistan. Retrieved February 28, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/digitallibrary/publications/2022/10/media-restrictions-and-the-implications-for-genderequality-in-afghanistan
- UN Women Afghanistan. (2022, October). *Brief No 2*. Retrieved February 28, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/digitallibrary/publications/2022/12/legal-and-justice-system-changes-and-implications-forgender-equality
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2021, October 12). *Take five: Afghan women will not go backwards*. Retrieved February 23, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/news-and-events/stories/2021/10/take-five-hasinasafi
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. Priorities and recommendation of Afghan women inside Afghanistan. (2022, October 22). Retrieved February 24, 2022, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en.digital-library/publications/2023.0 2/priorities-and-recommendations-of-afghan-women-inside-afghanistan
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2022, October 24). Call for proposals: UN Women ACO Call for Proposals for Responsible Parties-Spotlight. Retrieved February 25, 2023, from UN Women Asia-Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/programmeimplementation/2022/10/unw-ap-afg-cfp-2022-003-un-women-aco-call-for-proposalsfor-responsible-parties-spotlight-initiative
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2021,October 25). *Afghan women leaders speak at the UN: Give us a seat at the table*. Retrieved February 28, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en.news-and-events/2021/10/afghanwomen-leaders-speak-at-the-un

- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2022, November 25). 30 for 2030. Retrieved February 25, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/getinvolved/30-for-2030-16-Days-of-Activism-Against-Gender-Based-Violence
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2022, November 19). *Call for Expressions of Interest: Provision of essential services to women and girls*. Retrieved February 4, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/programmeimplementation/2022/10/unw-ap-afg-eoi-2022-004-end-violence-against-women-inafghanistan
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2022, December 12). *Call for Proposals: Afghanistan-Women's Peace and Humanitarian Fund (WPHF)*. Retrieved March 1, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/programme-implementation/2022/12/unw-ap-afg-cfp-2022-007-womens-peace-and-humanitarian-fund-1
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2021, December 20). Joint Statement: UNHCR and UN Women join efforts to protect and uphold the rights of women and girls in Afghanistan. Retrieved March 2, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/news-and-events/stories/2021/12/unhcr-unwomen-join-efforts-to-protect-and-uphold-the-rights-of-women-and-girls-inafghanistan
- UN Women Asia and the Pacific. (2022, Desember 29). Call for proposals: Promotion of Women Owned Businesses (WOBs) Access to Financial Services through savings and loans schemes. Retrieved February 3, 2023, from UN Women Asia and the Pacific: https://asiapacific.unwomen.org/en/programme-implementation/2022/12/unw-ap-afgcfp-2022-006-promotion-of-women-owned-businesses-wobs-access-to-financialservices-through-savings-and-loans-schemes
- UN Women Count. (n.d.). *Afghanistan*. Retrieved March 27, 2023, from UN Women Count: https://data.unwomen.org/country/afghanistan
- Voice. (2022, August 9). Taliban policies Restricting Women's Rights since August 2021. Retrieved 11 January, 2023 from Amplyfying Women and Girls in Crisis: chromeextension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://voiceamplified.org/wp-
- WASSA. (2022). *Projects*. Retrieved December 6, 2022, from WASSA (Women's Activities and Social Services Association): http://wassa.org.af/completed-projects/
- WASSA. (n.d.). *About WASSA*. Retrieved February 27, 2023, from WASSA: https://wassa.or g.af/about/

- Wermus, K. (2022, March 17). Taliban to Allow Afghan Girls to Return to School, woth Some Conditions. Retrieved February 4, 2023, from Newsweek: https://www.newswe ek.com/taliban-allow-afghan-girls-return-school-some-conditions-1689143
- WHO. (2020, January 3). *Afghanistan Situation*. Retrieved January 11, 2023, from World Health Organization: https://covid19.who.int/region/emro/country/af
- Wolf, Z. B. (2021, April 15). Afghanistan: Why the US is there, why its's leaving, what will happen when it's gone. Retrieved February 1, 2023, from CNN: https://edition.cnn. com/2021/04/14/politics/afghanistan-101/index.html
- Women's Resilience to Disasters Knowledge Hub. (2021, November). Gender Alert Guidance Document. Retrieved March 1, 2023, from UN Women:https://wrd.unwome n.org/practice/listing-toolbox/gender-alert-guidance-document
- Yudono. J. (2022, July 8). Menyingkap sisi gelap Wahabi, Retrieved February 14, 2023 from Kompas.com:https://nasional.kompas.com/read/2011/07/0537412/~Oase~Resensi?pa ge=all#:~:text=Wahabi%20adalah%20gerakan%20pembaharuan%20dan,)%20dari%2 0Najd%@C%20Semenanjung%20Arabia

